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August 2, 2018 Working Meeting 

August 2, 2018 Council Working Meeting 

Council members in attendance were Matt Greemore, Davey Banks, Scott Holbrook, and Nolan 

Frandsen.  Joe Willauer was absent.  Also in attendance were Mayor Tom Hyndman and Clerk/Treasurer 

Kristi Millhouse. 

Guests included Jeremiah Theys of Great West Engineering, Lloyd Carlson (Twin Bridges Chief), and Hoyt 

Walker. 

Working Session started and 7:10 pm. 

Storm Drain District:  Jeremiah Theys of Great West Engineering reviewed the Storm drain project with 

the council so that everyone new was happening since we have new Council members.  Jeremiah 

presented the council with some different number options for the Storm drain District.  The entire Town 

would be $1,500,000 which is approximately $400 per parcel per year.  The council thought that the 

district at $500,000 for $110.00 per year/per parcel would be a better number to work with.  The council 

will vote on moving forward with creating the district and working with bond council at the next Regular 

Council Meeting on August 14th. 

Riverside Park Water Bill:  The Council discussed the Riverside Park Bill.  The Council decided at the last 

council meeting that they would not waiver the base rate but needed to discuss the bill for the summer 

since the Fairgrounds water line is busted and Riverside Park cannot get any water.  There is a total of 

about 6 months that the water is actually on for the summer.  Davey suggested that the Town possibly 

eliminating the bill for 3 months instead of the full 6 months.  The Council will discuss further on the 14th 

and make a decision. 

Water Meter in the Fire Hall:  The Town Council discussed hooking the water meter back up in the fire 

hall so that the Town could determine how much water each month is being used out of the fire hall.  

The purpose of the re-hook is strictly for monitoring purposes to help the two water usage reports to 

match each month.  One report is printed by Kristi and is based on the individual water meters and the 

other report is based on Sam’s pump meters.  We have difference in the readings and are trying to 

figure out why the difference.   The Town has the same issue with the State and County using water that 

isn’t being metered.  The Town has addressed this situation with them and the only one is the Fire 

Department.  None of these entities are getting billed for water it is just for monitoring purposes. 

Meeting ended at 9:30 pm. 
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